Girard Estate Neighbors Association (GENA)
MINUTES

General Membership Election Meeting

Tuesday, July 19, 2016
Start: 6:30 P.M.

End: 8:00 P.M.

Attendance: 25
       Shannon Criniti, GENA Vice President, opened the meeting 
1. Maggie Dunn of the Philadelphia Water Department briefed us on the Philadelphia Green Cities, Clean Waters program and how it will specifically affect Girard Estate. The program is designed to keep pollution out of rivers by expanding water infrastructure. Beginning in a year, the water department will be installing storm water bump outs, tree trenches and planters. The first phase of the project will be around Girard Park. A second phase will extend east as far as 18th street. We will obtain a copy of the presentation and post it on the web site and Facebook. In the course of this work, some parking spaces will be converted to water conservation features and some trees will be replaced. Suggestions from the members included concerns about lost parking, alternative placing of proposed water features, maintenance of historic aesthetic standards when replacing sidewalks, and improved cleanout of existing storm intakes. Painting lines for angle parking was also suggested as a way to improve parking availability.
2. Andy Arsenault of Brewery ARS gave an update on progress toward their new facility on 19th and Passyunk. 

3. Rob Frye, GENA treasurer, reported that there is $2200 in the account, sufficient to pay for our 501c3 application and related costs. 

4. Loretta Rossi, Board member, reported on 501c3 status. GENA has been incorporated in PA as a non-profit. The next step is to revise bylaws to include specific language required for a non-profit and to apply to the IRS for 501c3 status. This will enable contributors to GENA to take a charitable deduction and will make it easier for GENA to obtain grants.
5. Dana Mitchell, board member and zoning co-chair, reported on zoning. She has contacted CVS about cleaning up their lot. 

6. Dana Mitchell as chair, also reported on the new Clean and Green Committee. We have recycle bins available and will schedule a rain barrel workshop in conjunction with the PWD.

7. Jessica Frye reported that Wednesday, August 17th will be a Rita’s Water Ice day. Anyone who mentions GENA will generate a donation to us of 20% of the cost of their purchase. Also, we are waiting for news of a Philadelphia Activities Fund grant that we applied for in April. The request is for $6500.  It is generally accepted that individual City Council members determine who will receive the grants.
8. Safety and Security reported on changes to the web site and discussed how to handle nuisance wildlife. Crime and arrest stats are posted on our website, www.girardestateneighbors.org
Next Board Meeting: 

Monday, September 12.  Exact time and place to be determined.
Next Public Meeting: 

Tuesday, September 20, 6:30 PM in the Donatucci Library

Prepared by:

Paul Rossi, Secretary
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